
 

 

 

 

 

September 4, 2025 
 

Here is a project progress update for this week (September 1-5) and a look forward to coming weeks (September 

8-12). 

Overview: 

The contractor, Subterra has been actively planning, drilling, and installing the low-pressure Force Main line in 

collaboration with Associated Engineering (Associated) and the Village of Shields (Village). Please note Subterra 

will NOT be working Saturday September 6 – Sunday Sept 7. Construction will resume Monday Sept 8. Subterra 

will be completed mainline installation this week, and tank assessments and service installation planning will 

occur next week. Associated will continue intermittent tank measurements and photos ahead of Subterra so that 

downtime is minimized. 

 

Progress This Week: 

• This week involved installing the main pipe on Proctor Drive. A water service was hit on September 

2nd, the line was isolated within minutes of noticing water and Shields Operations initiated a boil water 

advisory at that time. The water service line was repaired that evening and samples have been sent to 

testing facilities. We expect the PDWA to be lifted sometime the evening of September 5th – 

Administration will send out more details.  

• September 4th there was an irrigation line hit. The irrigation has been turned off and will be turned 

back on following the installation of the cleanout. 

 

Construction Activity Planned for Next Week: 

• Subterra will start looking at on lot servicing the week of September 8th. 

• The initial plan will have Subterra initiate an on-lot utility locating requests for all of Mawson Drive 

on September 4th, while planning servicing with Associated and the Village. 

• The individual landowners wanting to be present during the site assessment will be contacted with 

predetermined times at least 24 hours before the assessment occurs. 

• Associated will continue intermittent tank measurements on McMillan and McCrimmon the week of 

September 8th. 

• Further discussion will occur between the village, Subterra, and Associated in the week of September 

8 to finalize details for on lot installation, this will include details for in tank installation. 

 

NOTE: Subterra will not be working the weekend of September 6-7 or the September 13-14 weekend. 

We advise residents to be mindful of parking on Mawson Drive starting next week, and please be patient with 

temporary road closures and alternate routes. 

 


